
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT  7.30 P.M. ON  01.06.21
6.1  APOLOGIES
Cllrs. Sion Ifor Williams, Kathleen Aikman.
6.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Sian Edwards (Chairman), Steffan  Chambers (Vice Chairman), John Ellis Williams, John Ceri Evans,  Edward Williams, Mike Tregenza, Eryl Jones-Williams.
6.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
The Chairman had no announcements to make.
6.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on May 4th 2021 were found to be correct. 
6.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
There were no matters arising from the minutes.
6.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

No Member declared an interest on any mater.
6.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
The following report was received from Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams:- All the meetings I attended during May 2021 were by zoom or microsoft teams, apart from a site meeting with highways officials on Wednesday 12th May.
5th Care scrutiny, Ysgol Ardudwy Governors 6.00 p.m., 12th 2-4 Third sector meeting, 13th 10-6 Gwynedd Full Council, 14th 9.30-10.30 Fast Broadband for village meeting, 11-2 p.m. Railway meeting, 20th 2.00 reserve on Licensing, evening SNP meeting with community councillors, 25th Mid Wales Health.

The Care scrutiny committee has identified Dementia Care and the need to attract more carers into the home care field as the main priorities. Reports of Gwynedd staff working from home and carryng out inspections and reports were praised by all departments. More and more emphasis is being put on social services and the NHS working together. The need for nursing and respite care beds has been highlighted. With housing now being a part of the care committee the need to get accurate information on the need of communities was highlighted. At the moment the new Housing Enabler for the area is undertaking a survey locally, as there are plans to built 8 new properties in our area. A full report on what has been happening in the care section was presented to the full council by Morwenna Edwards when I also highlighted the good work being done by the Gwynedd Test, Trace and Protect team. Cllr. Simon Glyn, PC, Dwyfor was appointed Council chairman and Cllr. Elwyn Jones (Ind) Arfon was elected vice chair.The number of members of committees is worked out by percentage terms but not on the cabinet as PC have all the seats. In the Welsh Government elections on 6 May with the count at Dolgellau on 7 May Rhodri Mabon ap Gwynfor PC was elected replacing Lord Dafydd Elis-Thomas. Mid and West Wales Regional MS who will represent this area were Cefin Cambell PC, Eluned Morgan Lab (The new Health Minister) and Joyce Watson Lab. The new North Wales Police and Crime Commissioner is Andy Dunbobbin, Labour. I will try to get all their contact details. A report on the super fast broadband meeting has been sent to Annwen by Ben Cartwright as I understand. Next meeting on 25 June have asked Cllrs. Mike Treganza and Steffan Chambers to take part. At the Railway meeting on 14th I asked that the comments made by Cllrs. Sian Edwards and Kath Aikman and myself be included in the station survey and this was agreed. Also need for ticketing facilities and to re-open local halts was essential with the tourist season approaching. Concerns over less seating and loss of one toilet on two carriage units again highlighted. Line closure from 12th September to 12 December was finalised. Local information to be sent out regarding contractors depots on both sides of the Viaduct. Still getting complaints at the lack of buses. No bus timetable by post office despite several requests to Gwynedd Transportation Unit. Meeting with top health and care officials at the Mid 
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Wales Health Colaborative highlighted the long waiting lists. One senior official said that patients must be willing to travel further!! I explained that in this area we are travelling long distances anyway. Closing the Vascular unit at Bangor and moving to Glan Clwyd is causing concerns. The golden hour is being stretched. Lots of complaints regarding the A496 road closure signs. Gwynedd highways have asked for the signs to be removed and that the council would not support total closure. Contractors from BT Openreach have wrongly erected similar signs in other areas. Gwynedd will be undertaking work between Dyffryn and Talybont on the A496 and Cors y Gedol drive during June. Met with highway officials Adrian Williams and Dewi Evans on site. Have a separate report. The Indian Variant of COVID 19 is close by in Porthmadog. Gwynedd Test, Trace and Protect team involved with a factory and school at Borth y Gest. We have to keep vigilant as the Indian Variant spreads easily. WE have done exceptionally well in this area compared to other areas and staff at local shops here have done very well on our behalf. Keep safe, keep well. I am available on 01341242758 or e.joneswilliams @btinternet.com
On a further note it was made known by Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams perhaps a train would be travelling by road through the town of Barmouth on the 2nd of this month.

Superfast Broadband meeting report 14th May 
Notes by Ben Cartwright

Ben Cartwright explained the background to the project. For the record almost 280 addresses in  Dyffryn Ardudwy are eligible for government vouchers that can be pledged towards covering the cost of a contract for Openreach to bring fibre cables to those addresses. A pledging site is live where the vouchers can be pledged and it is currently at 33%. We need a further campaign to reach the target of £270k. Each residential voucher is worth £1,500 and each business voucher is worth £3,500. The Welsh Government will double the value of these vouchers in certain addresses but this has not been recognised on the pledging site yet.
Eryl Jones Williams reported that after an initially low interest level, he has received strong demand for better internet connections in the community, particularly in the light of Covid meaning more people are spending more time at home. However, there has also been feedback from the community that the messaging needs to be clearer in any community engagement.

Paul Sandham suggested a mail shot campaign followed by visiting door to door with an iPad to explain the scheme and possibly assist people to sign up on the pledging site there and then.

Annwen Davies suggested that this could raise concerns in the current climate with Covid but we could re-warn people that we would be visiting on the mail shot. She also expressed the benefits of a video and social media campaigns.

Elin Parry and Tomos Jones reported that Menter Mon could help with the flyer and mail shot but they are currently awaiting a new member of staff who will be focused on these broadband projects, due to start in June.

Gwion Llwyd expressed the importance of the door to door part of the campaign to help people sign up and that also the support of the Community Council in this regard could go a long way to convincing people of the benefits and impartiality of the scheme.

Eryl Jones Williams suggested that two members of the Community Council may be able to help, Mike Tregenza and Steffan Chambers.

Paul Sandham also offered support with the door to door effort.

Ben Cartwright asked if Annwen Davies or Paul Sandham could enquiry about the latest position of the Welsh Government regarding top up vouchers, are they still live? He also suggested to include the Openreach Jamie Edwards at the next meeting.

Annwen Davies suggested that the next call might be scheduled for when we have a new flyer to share.

6.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Installation of electric access gates – Crafnant, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/609c)

Support this application.
New  vehicular access to allow increased visibility, closure of existing access, new access track and extension to cartilage - Llety’r Deryn, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/632A)
Support this application.
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6.9  MATTERS ARISING
A   Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £7,292.69 since the start of the new financial year and this was  £13,742.58 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year. 
B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
Cllr. Steffan Chambers  that the football club were still holding training sessions on Thursday nights and also that the aged 10 to 12 team had their first game on the 30th of last month and they hope to have a meeting of the committee in the near future. Also they hope to hold a meeting of the improvements group within the next month and there is no news with regard to the youth club.
C   Village Hall
The Clerk reporrted that she had received a letter from the village hall committee following their meeting on the 11th of last month asking if the Council had any intention of still holding their monthly meetings in the hall. They were asking this becaus the committee has to turn other organizations away that want to hire the hall on Tuesday nights as their is too much noise in the hall by various organizations when the Council meeting is held. Also stating that they will not be sending out an invoice for the last year because of COVID 19, but if the Council intend to hold their meetings in the hall the cost will be £25 for every meeting because no other rooms can be hired at the same time. It was agreed to carry on holding the Council meetings in the hall and for the Clerk to inform the village hall committee of this.
D  Develop Car Park
The Clerk reported that she had received an e-mail from Mr. Geraint Lewis together with a copy of a letter that he had sent to Mr. Aled Lloyd from the National Park defending the need for him to receive a traffic management plan with regard to the above development.

E   Inspection of bus shelters, play parks and cemeteries
Cllr. Mike Tregenza reported that he had carried out the above inspection on behalf of the Council and he reported as follows – that the bus stop in Talybont was fine, the bus shelters in the village were fine but there was a need to refix the stone on the corner of the one by the post office and also there was overgrowth around the timetable by the one by Glan Rhos and it was agreed to contact Gwynedd Transport Department with regard to this. Penybont Garden was fine but there was a need to cut the grass around the seats and also to refix the plaque that has fallen from one of the seats, Morlo Park was fine but the grass needed cutting and the rubbish bin needed emptying. The two play parks were fine but the seats of the swings in the new play park needed changing and that a pole on top of the fence had disappeared. The public cemetery was fine but the path needed clearing of moss and also the big gates needed attention, Llanddwywe was fine and Llanenddwyn was tidy but ivy was growing around the old grave stones and also on the walls and it was stated that this was the Church’s responsibility and the landowner as it was only cutting the grass of the cemetery the Council’s responsibility. Cllr. Mike Tregenza  agreed to carry out this inspection again next month.
F   Dog Poo Bins
Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams that he had met Mr. Adrian Williams from Gwynedd Council on site and that they had agreed there was no appropriate place to erect a dog poo bin and that Mr. Adrian Williams had suggested placing a new multipurpose bin outside the football field. The Members agreed to this.
G   Meeting with Snowdonia National Park – 20.5.21
Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams reported that he and Cllr. Kathleen Aikman had attended the above meeting on behalf of the Council which was held over zoom. He informed the Members that he had asked a question with regard to the Vodafone mast in Talybont and why was the Park not granting the height to be no more than 15’ and because of this there was no signal. He reported further  that he would be contacting the Park’s Chief Executive with regard to this.                                                          
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H   One Voice Wales meeting – 26.5.21
It was made known that nobody had attended the above meeting.
I    Dyffryn Ardudwy Housing Needs
Received an e-mail from Catrin Huws, Rural Housing Enabler regarding the housing need in the village and stating that the Housing Association had identified a parcel of land in Pentre Uchaf that would probably be suitable for affordable housing development for local people. It was made known that they have plans to erect 8 houses in the village. Dismay was voiced that the flyers that were put through the doors were too small to read and nobody understood them and it was agreed to inform them of this.
J   Election of Councillor
The Clerk reported that she had contacted the Electoral Officer in Caernarfon informing him that a vacant seat exists in the Llanddwywe Ward and that she had received a Notice with regard to this and that a copy of this had been placed on the noticeboard in Talybont, on the Council’s website and also on the Council’s facebook page. This Notice will terminate on the 14th of this month.
6.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A   Gwynedd Council – Highways Department
Received a reply from the Footpaths Officer regarding the public footpath that runs from Roslin towards Tyn y Wern and stating that he was of the opinion that it was public footpath no. 55 and that it was a combination of a bridle path and a footpath. Also stating that they will be taking a look at it as soon as possible.
B   Gwynedd Council – Highways Department
Received a letter from the above listing the work that they intend to carry out in the community this month and this includes resurfacing the A496 40 mph between Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont and Gors y Gedol Drive.
C   Gwynedd  Council – Highways and Municipal Department 

Received a document with regard to Public Spaces Protection Order (GDMC) Consultation: Dog Control from the above department and stating  that Gwynedd Council are carrying out a statutory consultation to consider whether to introduce a Public Spaces Protection Order (GDMC) for dog control and stating that anyone can comment on the proposed Order by completing the questionnaire on line and this is the link to the version on the web that includes the questionnaire www.gwynedd.llyw.cymru/dogcontrolconsultation. Also stating that it is important to read the information that is included in the information pack before completing the questionnaire. If anyone needs more information about the Consultation or any questions they can e-mail DogControl@gwynedd.llyw.cymru or phone 01766 771000. All comments must be submitted by the 21st June 2021 and then comments will be considered thoroughly before a further report is submitted to the Council Cabinet for a decision on the way forward. The Clerk reported that she had forwarded this document to every Member through e-mail.

D   Snowdonia National Park 

Received a reply from the above with regard to the Huws Gray site and stating that they had visited the site and had a look at the planning history and they could see no conditions stopping Huws Gray from using the land by the parking ground to store goods. Also suggesting that the Council contact the Highways Department if they had concern with visibility.

E   Mr. Banslow

The Clerk reported that she had received an e-mail from the above drawing attention that the rubbish bins near the beach in Talybont was full and had not been emptied. The Clerk reported further that she had forwarded the e-mail to the appropriate Officer in Gwynedd Council who had stated that he would make sure that an additional bin is placed there together with an arrangement to attend more often.
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6.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
Th e Treasurer reported that there was £45,998.88 in the current account, £4,569.47 in the reserve account and £100.00 in the Chairman’s account.              

Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes  -  £147.00 (wages) + £72.74 costs = £219.74 
Mr. M. J. Kerr               -  £450.00 – opening grave re the late Rosemary Patricia Hughes

Mr. M. J. Kerr               -    £90.00 – opening grave re the late Ronald James Telfer

Mr. M. J. Kerr               -  £450.00 – opening grave re the late Bethan Catherine Roberts

J. B. Pest Control          -    £50.00 -  eradicate moles in new play park

Evergreen                     -   £330.00 -  cut grass in the3 cemeteries

Mr. Gary Martayn       -   £382.00 -  cut grass in both play parks and football field x 2
Mr. G. J. Wiliams         -     £75.00 -  cut grass in various places in Talybont

Monies received since last meeting
Glyn Rees & Son   - £1,665.00 – burial of the late Mrs Bethan Catherine Roberts

Pritchard &Griffiths - £545.00 – burial of the late Mr. Ronald James Telfer (ashes)

Applications for financial assistance

Harlech & Ardudwy  Leisure - £5,365.52 – half the precept proposal

Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – £90.00 - translation services
The Treasurer reported that she had completed the Annual Return up to 31st March 2021, the Members went through this return and agreed to approve it and it was also agreed that the Chairman and Clerk/Treasurer sign this on behalf of the Council.

6.12  ANY OTHER MATTER 
It was made known that the road down from Cadwgan towards Roslin needed attention and it was agreed to contact Welsh Water once again with regard to this.

A discussion was had with regard to the need to dredge the Ysgethin River as the sand dunes were disappearing and it was agreed to contact Natural Resources Wales with regard to this.

It was made known that complaints had been received by several Members of the Council that the majority of the signs to do with the hall were english only.
SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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